Selectmen's Meeting, Monday May 17, 1982

Present, Katherine Ring, Chairman, Leslie MacNeil and John #&ones. Dave
Grossman of the Messinger and Betty Shaw, secretary were also present.

The selectmen met at 7:30 and signed checsk, yield tax assessments and
building permits.

Greg Goff arrived and the bids for the insulation of the 0l1d Fire House
were opened. Three bids were received and the contract was given to
the lowest bidder, as all three selectmen voted for Northeast Insullators.

Ch. Joe Grabowski was in and asked what had been decided in regard to his
complaint about the library. He was told as of Friday, May 21 an answer
will beavailable for him. Selectmen were meeting with the library trustees
at their regular meeting to see what the problem is and just what,if any-
thing the selectmen could do to correct the problem.

The selectmen asked the secretary to contact the Anderson Nichols firm and
ask George Carlson what is to be done to see that the $32,000 not yet
collected from Farmers' Home be kept for the use of the sewer corrections
and not be wiped off the books.

Lloyd Henderson was in to discuss the Homicz case with the selectmen.

The courts granted Mr. Homicz $5,000 in damages and Lloyd wanted to check

if the selectmen wanted him to appeal. He will try to get a lower-setlement
out of court, but barring this, what should he do. K. Ring voted to just

go along with the court decision and not spend more money fighting the
decision. J.Jones and Les MacNeil agreed.



